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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
5 SEPTEMBER 2016

7:30PM – ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB
Present:

Phil Watson

-
Chairman  

Gary Hargrave
-
Treasurer 

Tricia O'Neill

-
Committee Member

Michael Dixon
-
Men's Captain

Bill Kirk

-
Deputy Club Secretary

Jill Connolly

-
Kit Manager

Lesley Watson
-
Ladies Manager

Malcolm Cox

-
Race Secretary

Harry Harrison
-
Club Secretary

Apologies:
Mike Hobson

-
Webmaster

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Matters Arising
Online Banking – Treasurer advised that all paperwork had gone to Santander, he awaits confirmation of the arrangements.  Club Secretary advised that he had asked the Webmaster to explore options for online payments for Club Kit to be made through the website.

	Treasurer



	2
	Pier to Pier 2016

Race Director reported that over 1200 entries had been made making the event the biggest ever.  The excess of income over expenditure was approximately £6500.  It was agreed that the event should not grow any bigger.  The use of coaches for transport to the start had been very successful and should be repeated.  It wasn't clear whether the arrangement with Sun FM had been worth the expense; however, all 2016 participants would receive email notification when 2017 entries open, this had generated significant early this year.

Race Director confirmed 2017 date as 14 May.  He would shortly launch the Club competition for suggestions for the goodie bages and aimed to open entries in November.

	

	3
	Annual General Meeting 2016

Club Secretary presented the draft agenda for the 2016 AGM.

a.
Item 5 – Committee.  It was confirmed that, under the terms of the extant Club Constitution only the positions of Chairman, Treasurer and Club Secretary were elected.  All other Committee positions were simply confirmed by the meeting.

b.
Item 5 – Committee.  It was agreed that additional Committee roles of Deputy Race Secretary and Timing Equipment Manager would be advertised to relieve the burden of existing roles and provide greater resilience.

c.
Item 5 – Committee.  Lesley Watson confirmed her intention to resign as Ladies Captain, all other Committee Members confirmed their willingness to continue.

d.
Item 6 – London Marathon.  The Committee felt that clarification regarding the London Marathon Ballot was required. The proposal was that successful candidates were not allowed to be entered for the ballot in the year following their participation. Additionally, individuals must have been a Stroller at the time of entry into the race to be eligible for one of the ballot places.  These clarifications would be presented to the AGM for confirmation.

e.
Item 7 – Honorary Members.  Three Strollers would be awarded Honorary Membership in recognition of their significant contributions to the Club.  These would be:  Michael Crozier (Membership Secretary); John Woodward (XC Captain) and Bob Blair (Coach).  The Chairman had contacted all of the individuals and invited them to attend the AGM.


	Club Sec

Chairman

	4
	Financial Report

Currently the Club had residual funds totalling £27 232.
Treasurer presented details of the Annual Financial Report.  Overall the Club was financially healthy and seen an increase of approximately £6100 in reserves during the past year.  It was noted that the financial approval form would shortly be made available on the website.

	

	5
	Any Other Business
a.
Committee Meetings.  It was agreed that the Dep Sec would co-ordinate arrangements for future Committee Meetings.  They would be held at 2 monthly intervals the first being 10 Oct.

b.
Constitution Changes.  The Club Secretary would draft changes for the Club Constitution which reflected the requirement for all Committee Members to be elected and that they were all eligible to vote, if required, at Committee Meetings.

c.
Results Publication.  The Ladies Manager agreed to co-ordiate the publication of significant race results on the website.  She would liaise with the Webmaster for training as required.

d.
Newcastle University.  The Club had agreed to provide timing equipment and timing chips for 4 weekly 5K runs to be staged in Exhibition Park.  The Dep Sec offered to accompany the Club Sec so that he could learn how to manage the physical set-up of the timing equipment.

	Dep Sec

Club Sec

Ladies Mgr

Club Sec / Dep Sec

	6
	Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be on 10 October.
	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

6 Sep 2016
